

Minutes of the Captains Committee held on Wednesday 3 September 2025 at 17:30.

Present	M Taylor (Captain), C Bartlett (Ladies Captain), A Cumming (Ladies Vice-Captain), G Tutton (Vice Captain), A Windsor (Professional and Juniors) & M Welch (President) K Eden (General Manager)	Action			
1919	APOLOGIES				
	A Parsons (Chairman)				
1920	MATTERS ARISING				
	 MT raised a query regarding Section 1911 in relation to the purple discs and inquired about the expected completion timeline. Action: KE to follow up with the Course Manager and provide an update. It was noted that red posts need to be placed on the 2nd hole to improve visibility. Action: KE to communicate with the Course Manager regarding installation. MT noted that the Ladies' Vice Captain will need to book the Christmas Corals soon. It was advised that she should liaise with Emma to initiate the booking process. 	KE KE			
1921	MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING				
1321	The minutes of the meeting held on 6 th August 2025, were tabled for discussion. On a show of hands, the majority of the Committee approved the minutes, and the captain was authorised to sign them as a true record.				
1922	CAPTAIN – MT				
	 MT expressed thanks to MG for his hard work and dedication in his role as Seniors Captain. MT informed the group that the Winter Starter position has been approved by the Management Committee. Action: KE to begin the process of advertising the role, starting with internal promotion to the membership before considering external candidates. MT thanked the KHGC Scratch Team for their efforts in the knockout stages of the EAGG competition against Millbrook GC. MT reported that the recent Shambles event was successful, with approximately 40 players taking part. The event was well received, and positive feedback was given regarding the food. MT and GT represented the club in the DCGU Adult and Junior Competition, attending alongside the Junior Captain and another junior representative from KHGC. 	KE			

1923	MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE	
1020	No questions were asked by the capcom committee.	
1924	SUB-COMMITTEE REPORTS	
(a)	Ladies – CB / AC	
	 CB reported that the Ladies' Committee has received two new applications for board positions. The next Ladies' Committee meeting is scheduled for 16th September. The Ladies' Coffee Morning will take place tomorrow; CB expressed hope for good weather and thanked KE for organising the course toilets for the event. CB noted that there will be no ladies participating in Finals Day due to a lack of commitment for the Spring Cup. CB congratulated Paula and George on winning the DCGU Mixed Competition, highlighting it as a great achievement for the pair. CB also reported that the Friendlies have been postponed until further notice, with two matches still remaining to be played. 	
(b)	 MT reported that the Texas Scramble Shotgun Start has been rescheduled to 29th September due to the Seniors AGM being moved. This change was agreed by all present. MT also noted that Senior Section application forms are now available and on display in the lobby area. 	
(c)	 Professional – AW AW reported that Jamie recently won the Andy Nicholas Scratch Open, securing victory on the 1st playoff hole this past Sunday. AW noted that the Silver and Bronze Plates will not be played on Finals Day. AW congratulated L. Evans and L. Waters on their victory in the Showdown event. 	
(d)	 Handicaps & Competitions – GT/ AW GT mentioned plans to reduce the number of medal competitions for 	
	 the 2025/26 season during his captaincy year. It was noted that one of the club's handicap records has been raised by the EGU. The club will need to review the scoring records of this particular member, as the handicap appears high whenever a competition arises. 	AW & GT
(e)	Juniors – AW	
	 AW reported that S. Johnson won the recently held Junior Open at KHGC with an impressive score of 72 gross. Junior membership is in a healthy state, with several new applications having been received by the office. 	

	 The Junior Championship was recently held, with J. Fry (Junior Captain) crowned champion. AW noted that M. Green has successfully received his Safeguarding Certificate, with the final DBS checks to be conducted. AC raised concerns regarding some of the etiquette displayed by juniors on the golf course. AW will communicate with the juniors and remind them of the proper course etiquette. 	AW			
	Social – MT & CB				
(1)	 MT reported that the Quiz Night is scheduled for 26th September, with the aim of getting more teams involved. Action: KE to send out an email to the membership as a reminder and to encourage participation. The next event after Quiz Night will be the Captains Dinner & Dance. 				
	Match / Competition Results – GT				
(g)	 GT reported that Hardy B won 3½ to 1½, and is looking strong for the upcoming season, with the outcome depending on the last game. Hardy A is also performing well and looks strong for the season. GT mentioned that Millbrook GC's hospitality was very accommodating towards the Scratch Team. As a gesture of thanks, they have offered a complimentary 4-ball to the club, which KE was happy to accept. 	KE			
1925	MANAGER - KE				
	Membership Analysis Update Full Playing Memberships – 414 5 day playing Memberships – 95 Other Playing Memberships – 51 Total playing Memberships – 560 Junior Memberships – 44 Other categories - 80 Total Members - 684				
	Total Wembers - 664				
1926	CORRESPONDENCE				
1926					
1926	CORRESPONDENCE KE mentioned that correspondence has been received from various senior members. However, these points have already been addressed in recent				

Meeting closed at 18:30 NEXT MEETING TO BE HELD ON THE 1st October 2025		
CAPTAIN	DATE	